
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE FEDERATION OF AFFILIATED BRIDGE CLUBS OF VICTORIA HELD AT THE CLUB ROOMS

 OF THE MOONEE VALLEY BRIDGE CLUB

Sunday, June 14th  2009 at 9.30 am.

	PRESENT:
	Nick  Beaumont (chair),  Doug Lavers, Ian Mansell,  Quentin van Abbe,  and  members representing many clubs in Victoria

	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	None

	
	

	1.          MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING


	

	Confirmation of the minutes of the previous meeting held on Sunday, July 6, 2008 and circulated to clubs was proposed by Gary Ridgway and seconded by Jenny Lee. Motion carried.

	

	
	


2.
MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

There were no matters arising.

	
	
	
	  


3.
PRESIDENT'S REPORT

A president’s report had been circulated to clubs. Copies were available to attendees.

The President briefly commented on the campaign for democratic and efficient governance of bridge in Victoria.  

In particular, he stated that because the VBA was unwilling to negotiate, the only possible alternative was to petition the Australian Bridge Federation to remove the VBA as its constituent and sole authority in Victoria and appoint as its Victorian constituent a body elected by and from all affiliated clubs. This was done, and as detailed in its letter of 20 April, the ABF agreed to arrange for a fundamental change in the governance of bridge in Victoria. In particular, an "Interim Executive" [IE] was to be set up under the auspices of the ABF with a view to designing a constitution and arranging for formal election of members.  In the meantime, the ABF will organise an election for officers of the IE.


The President thanked all the members who had participated in the campaign to date.

4.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

The Secretary-Treasurer presented the association’s financial report 2008-9.  The President asked if there were any questions on the report, but none were for forthcoming.  On the motion of Quentin van Abbe and Jenny Lee, the report was accepted.

5.
NOMINATION OF OFFICE BEARERS

The President noted anyone present who wished to nominate for the Committee would be most welcome.    Prior to the meeting the following nominations had been received:

President:

Dr Nicholas Beaumont

Secretary-Treasurer:
Mr Quentin van Abbe

Committee members:
Mr Ian Mansell, Dr Doug Lavers, and Mr Clive Hope.

As the number of nominations equalled the number of vacancies, all were declared elected.  The President noted that the Committee has power to co-opt and volunteers would be most welcome.    The President thanked Committee Members for their work during the year.

6.
OTHER BUSINESS

The President asked for comments from members. Stan Klofa commented that he did not believe that the Australian Bridge Federation (ABF) had the constitutional power to direct the Victorian Bridge Association (VBA) in any particular manner concerning the governance of bridge in Victoria. He suggested that the VBA was investigating a number of new ways forward for bridge in the state. Furthermore, he suggested that the reason the ABF was taking some time in responding was that its lawyers had found that they did not have the appropriate powers in their constitution. He did however state that they could dismiss the VBA.  The chair drew attention to clause 29 of the ABF’s constitution.

Frank McConvill did not agree with the comments that the President had made about bridge in Victoria.

Rex Fox from Macedon Ranges Bridge Club questioned how the process for the election of the IE should best proceed.  The chair noted that we were waiting on the ABF.

After some further discussion, the Chair president proposed a motion: “That this meeting considers that an efficient, energetic, and workable organisation of bridge in Victoria is urgently required”. This was approved by the meeting.

7.
CLOSURE

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 9:55 a.m.  The chair thanked members for their participation.
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